
NEED TO REPORT A DEER CARCASS?  
 

  
 
If you need to report a deer carcass, please take note that new regulations have been established by 
the State of New Jersey.  
  
A deer carcass located on a State Highway such as Route 38 and Route 541 bypass should be 
reported to the NJ Dept. of Transportation by emailing the information to the following website: 
 http://www.state.nj.us/transportation/commuter/potholeform.shtm.  
  
If the deer carcass is located on a Burlington County Road such as Marne Highway, Hainesport-
Lumberton Road (Marne Hwy to Berry Dr.), Creek Road (Route 38 to Parry Dr.), Hainesport-Mt. 
Laurel Road (Marne Hwy. to Ark Rd.) and Fostertown Road.   Please report this to the Burlington 
County Highway Department at (609) 726-7319. 
  
If the deer carcass is located on a Hainesport Township road, you can report this directly to the 
Township Administration Office at (609) 267-2730 ext. 1.  Please be sure to have the address (street 
name and closest cross street intersection) when you make this report. 
  
Deer carcass must be on shoulder of the road to be removed. The township is not responsible for 
removal of a carcass if it is located elsewhere on a property. Carcass removal is usually performed 
within 48 hours after report is submitted to contractor. 
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